


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE
WEDNESDAY, MAY 15TH, 2019 at 7.30p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
The meeting was attended by Hedley Walker, Clive Jones, Paul Lane, and Oliver Simon. Clerk S. Harris. Two members of the public.
Apologies were received from M. Litchfield, R. Paull and J. Waltham.
Clive Jones chaired the meeting and reported receiving positive comments about the circulation of reports in the Stourton Caundler magazine. Grateful thanks to the distribution team of The Caundler for their help.
There were no matters arising from the 2018 meeting.
The following reports were received from village organisations and circulated as an insert with The Caundler Magazine at the end of March:
The Allotments – John Waltham
We’ve seen some changes during this year; the general maintenance chores – mowing, strimming and water supply maintenance - have been ably carried out by a number of different people. During the year we lost Gordon Stobie on his emigration to Canada, and he’s missed as much by us as by the rest of the village; his help was always promptly and willingly given. We welcomed Charlotte Harris in his place, and she will now be our watchdog, since her front door is immediately across the road from the allotments entrance.
From the gardening perspective, 2018 was challenging, mainly due to the lack of rain, and we were thankful for the new additional IBC and its 1000 litres of rainwater from the Council’s garage gutters. Yields from some crops were badly affected by the lengthy drought, while others (mainly the deeper rooted and earlier planted vegetables) did reasonably well. We continue to be plagued by cats and the mess they leave behind, and all attempted deterrents seem to lose their efficacy quite quickly. Any suggestions to improve the situation are welcome. My own preferred solution, which would involve a shotgun is apparently unacceptable!
We enjoyed a most pleasant social evening hosted by Linda and Nic Walters, who provided us with an excellent barbeque, and with contributions from the rest of us, this social aspect of the Allotments continues to ensure its future vitality as we embark on another year’s allotmenteering.
Stourton Caundle Velo Club – Tom Eden and Richard Miles

Our village cycle group is known as “Caundle Vélo Club” (CVC) and is now into its 8th year, continuing to attract new members from Stourton Caundle, supported by towns and villages in our catchment area.  Membership is now 23 and the two founders, Tom Eden and Richard Miles, are joined by three more villagers: David Keenan, Mike Taylor, and recent newcomer, Joe Edwards.
Our regular activities involve, as in prior years, two rides each week throughout the year on Mondays and Fridays, usually starting from outside The Trooper Inn at 9am.  Everyone rendezvous there for a briefing - other members living outside the village arrive by car or cycle to the start.  The all-day Monday rides average 50 miles in autumn and winter and 70 miles in spring and summer, sometimes stretching further afield in fine weather, and always following pre-planned routes with a coffee pause and pub lunch break, returning by mid-afternoon.  The route direction varies each week throughout the year on the four compass points around Stourton Caundle, with some starting points beyond the village using “car assists” to explore new terrain.  Last year, we managed 52 consecutive Monday rides without a single weather cancellation, with the ride leader covering 3,036 miles - despite several soakings in January and October, and a freeze in February.   The unstructured Friday rides are always to a local café, averaging 30-40 miles with a return for lunch by 1pm.  In 2018, the lead rider on Fridays chalked up 1,668 miles.
Members of the Caundle Vélo Club are insured as a group for Third Party liability with Cycling UK. Rides generally comprise a “peloton” varying from 4–12 cyclists on the day, with some of those living outside the village joining us at strategic points along the route.  A revised set of Guidance Notes for Riders was issued to members on 1st February, and a copy has been lodged on the Cycling Club webpage. Safety for ourselves and all other road users remains the paramount club rule, with all of us wearing helmets and high visibility clothing and sporting rear flashing lights.  There is also a CVC “branded” cycle top designed around the flag colours of Dorset and Somerset.  Last year we roamed from the New Forest to the Pewsey Valley and from Weston-super-Mare to Lymington.  In September some of us rode to witness the annual “Tour of Britain” cycle race climbing Cheddar Gorge.  We also enjoyed a group picnic lunch outing on the beach at Ringstead Bay in August, and a private tour and lunch at the Hall & Woodhouse brewery in Blandford last October.  To round off the year our annual Christmas Lunch with partners was held at the Grange, Oborne on December 4th.
Should anyone in Stourton Caundle, or elsewhere in the area, be interested in joining us at any time, please contact either Tom Eden - 01963 364447 (tom.eden141@btinternet.com), or Richard Miles - 01963 364651 (rmiles.btee@btinternet.com)."

The Events Committee- John Waltham
Once again, his has been a quiet year for us, punctuated only by Gerry Holdstock’s decision to stand down as treasurer and his subsequent replacement by Neil Gillard. We have recently had a request to support an exhibition on our village’s history in the Village Hall, incorporating much of the work done by Phil Knott on other villages as well. This should have a broad local appeal and draw a significant number of visitors to the village while the exhibition’s running.
As in previous years, I would remind readers that the Events Committee exists to support and encourage a spirit of community within the village, and its associated Community Fund is able to offer financial backing for events that support village life. Anyone can become a member of the committee and its funds can be accessed by anyone in the parish, subject to the committee’s decision on each application. This can be a very effective way of backing people’s ideas for village events and activities and has, in the past, been instrumental in raising many thousands of pounds for larger community projects.
Rights of Way – Janie Harris
There are several stiles that need repairs/replacing. All have been reported but I have no idea when the DCC Rights of Way team will do the work, due to cutbacks etc. Graham Stanley is the Senior Ranger  01258 456970) The more people report the faults, the more likely they’ll come out. Otherwise continue to report to me (363136.) Or, if you’ve got the time and you’re handy with woodwork, why not repair the stile yourself?
Also, here’s a thought:- in Sussex where my sister lives, they have “The Monday Group”, all retirees, who go around their area repairing stiles. To pay for the wood etc., once a year they have a coffee morning, selling home-made stuff and bird boxes, and those proceeds pay for materials, plus it brings the community together.
Isn’t that brilliant?

Garden Club – Howard Ffitch
The Garden Club for the year 2018/9 has continued to grow and now has 73 members plus paying guests.
We have a busy schedule of events which we hope add to the life of the village. In the last year we have conducted the following:-
1.  22. Garden visits for the summer months for both members and non-members.
2.  Monthly meetings with speakers from October to May.
3.  Donation of £250 to Age concern and another donation to The Dorset Air
Ambulance from the auction of produce at The Summer Show.
4.  Planting and maintenance of the flower troughs outside The Village Hall.
5.  Planting up and maintenance of The Pound in the village.
6.  Organising and conducting the weed and rubbish clearance of the Village Hall car
park.
7.  Organisation of a village 'Open Gardens' event with plant fair and afternoon teas.
8.  Organisation of January Garden Club Annual Supper.
9.  Plants purchased and planted for The Village Hall, to be trained upon the walls.
10. Carrying out of several 'Litter Picks'.
11. Organisation and supervision of Stourton Caundle Village Flower and Produce Show,
followed by Cream Tea and produce auction.
12. Organising Spring Flower Show to accompany April meeting.
13.The purchase of a sound system to aid our deafer members, there being no system in the Village Hall.
Sports Club - Pete Smith

The club has had a steady year, with a loss of some members but a gain of several more that has left us with around 30 members. This is somewhat down from our height of 40 of several years ago. Our recruitment campaigns have not proved fruitful, and we are very much lacking in the 40/50 year age group which is needed to carry the club forward. We’ve had some encouragement of new members joining and bringing along their children and we’ve changed our hours to accommodate this.
Our sports of badminton (Tuesday nights), Table tennis (Tuesday nights), Short mat bowls (Monday nights and Thursday afternoons) and Snooker (Monday nights) are available. Billiards has been suggested as another possible sport as well as another Table Tennis session, but we would need more members to fund the extra equipment required and extra hire charges. As we speak, we are in serious discussions with the Village Hall over our hire charges.
Any enquiries on any of the above to 363514.
It has been a good year in general for the village hall.  There has been excellent support from the Sports and Garden Clubs and the hall continues to be a meeting place for the Welcome Club, Pilates classes and, most recently, a Yoga class.  Apart from various outside bookings, income also comes from village residents and committees using the hall for parties, meetings, fairs, etc.

The most important work carried out in 2018 was a full electrical overhaul and modernisation.  Major boiler repairs have been necessary on more than one occasion.  Minor repairs and refurbishments are carried out by members of the committee throughout the year.

The exterior of the hall has been considerably enhanced by the positioning of two splendid wooden planters and two wooden frames, made by Mark Paull, which the Garden Club has kindly undertaken to stock and look after.

Looking forward we have to plan two major projects that are fast becoming of concern. Firstly, the roof needs replacing in total, because the existing one needs increased maintenance at very regular intervals. A new roof would achieve huge insulation benefits and protect the building for another 50 years. Secondly, the boiler having had two breakdowns each costing £1000 to repair, we have to consider a more efficient and reliable type of heating. These two items will be under discussion in forthcoming committee meetings this year.

The Caundler Magazine – Eric Dummett
The magazine has again been published on the usual six occasions during the year and distributed to every home within the curtilage of the village. A number of ex-villagers and ‘friends of the village’ also receive copies.
There have been a number of changes in the committee which have brought in some fresh ideas and approaches. I am extremely grateful to all members of the committee who continue to work hard to put together this magazine which we hope all recipients enjoy receiving and find the contents interesting and informative.   We are fortunate in having such an enthusiastic and energetic team.
The committee is very appreciative of the contributions of both the regular and occasional articles and would welcome suggestions for new items and improvements.
Village Hall – Anna Oliver
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Village Hall ‘100’ Club -  Anna Oliver
The Village Hall ‘100’ Club currently has 253 numbers in use.  This excellent total has meant monthly prizes have stayed at £25, £20 and £15, with the equivalent sum of £720 being raised for the upkeep of the Village Hall.  Some spare cash in the bank even allowed for a Christmas Bonus draw for 3 extra prizes.
The 100 Club collection would never happen without the tireless efforts of Delia and Fleur for which I thank them very much indeed






Parish Council Chairman’s Report 2019 –  Clive Jones

We started this year a councillor down and following advertising Matt Litchfield took up the vacant position and quickly settled into the role. As usual our meetings have been dictated by planning applications, of which there have been 8 to the time of writing in February.
In August Neil Gillard reported that the South West Ambulance Service Trust 4-year support package ended in July 2018 and that parts were no longer available for our defibrillator. Neil kindly volunteered to fund raise for a new defibrillator and organize a new contract with South West Ambulance Trust. We are all extremely grateful for the hard work Neil and those who helped him to raise the money so quickly so that residents have the peace of mind that there is an up to date defibrillator nearby in an emergency.
A request from the PCC to help pay for some tree works in the burial ground was approved and a donation of £500 was made as the councilors agreed that this is a village amenity.
The parish council wish to thank Delia and Paul Lane, who for many years have cut the grass and carried out maintenance in the play area. You have always kept it well groomed. With the news that Delia and Paul were giving up the grass cutting, and it being 3 years since formal tenders were advertised for, the grass cutting in the village was advertised and quotes for the village grass cutting were gained.  In January the council met, to set the precept for the following year. After much debate it was agreed to keep it at the same level, following a favorable quote on all the grass cutting in the village by a new contractor.  Thanks again to all those who have cut the grass in the village in previous years.
As you all know there are big changes happening in Dorset with the amalgamation of the district councils forming one unitary council. This will undoubtably affect everyone in some way and 2019 will be an interesting time
Finally, I would like to thank the clerk Sue Harris for all her hard work in keeping the council functioning, and all the councillors for their help in the past 12 months
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Stourton Caundle Welcome Club – Margaret McKay
The Welcome Club has some 40 members at the moment.
We have regular monthly meetings except for August.  We have regular entertaining talks alternating with fun afternoons where we have things like Bingo and Beetle Drives or quizzes. The December get together is a Christmas lunch at a local venue, paid for by our fundraising Christmas Fayre held in November.
We arrange 2 trips a year often to spectacular gardens, boat trips or train excursions.
This club is open to all, new and old residents and all ages, it is not only to welcome new people to the village, as was suggested quite recently to me.
The meeting closed at 7.43 p.m.




